HIAWATHA PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING
August 19, 2013
The Hiawatha Planning and Zoning Commission met in a special meeting on August 19, 2013. Chairperson, Dale Schroth called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. Members present: Don Mohler, Tom Wille and Keith Sams and Mark Ross. Members Absent: Gilbert Lawrence and Mary Conrad. Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers, Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher and Building Inspector I, Chris Lauderdale, City Attorney, Mark Parmenter and Bob Veenstra, Veenstra & Kimm. Guests in Attendance: Mary Conrad, Barbara Waterhouse, Richard Manley, Patrick and Megan Johnson, Jeremy Gorman, Deb Elsbury, Darlene Wood, Dorothy Speight, Max and Bonnie Hansen, Larry Sheppard, James Freese, Tony Casady, Jason Evans, Jeremiah Klein, Jar R Wilson, Juanita De Long, Chuck and Robin LaGrand, Loraine Osborn, Denny Norton, Debby and Terry Mc Kim, Angela Mally, David and Dedee Lehman, Al Frey, Anne Reynolds, Annette and Joe Moore and Jeff Manley-Fleetcare Services.
Public Hearing- to consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council for the rezoning submitted by the City of Hiawatha for the area located between Blairs Ferry Rd. and Boyson Rd. along North Center Point Rd, Hiawatha, Iowa to CPR-1, CPR-2 or CPR-3 with specific regulations for each said zone.
Commission Member Don Mohler moved to approve the agenda, second by Mark Ross. Motion carried. 

There was a short presentation given by Veenstra & Kimm that lasted about 20 minutes. The floor was then opened by Chairman Dale Schroth for questions.
There were two letters delivered to the meeting and were read out loud to the Board. 
Dale Schroth then asked that anyone that has questions or comments to please come up to the podium.

Dale Schroth asked if there was anyone in opposition to the rezoning.

Brian Fanton took the podium. He asked how the committee decided which businesses were allowed and not allowed. Dale Schroth referred the question to Bob Veenstra. He explained that the committee looked at a list of all the businesses as well as residential uses that are set forth in the code and compiled what they thought would be an appropriate list. He also explained that the committee didn’t think they would cover everything in the first go around. The committee looked at the list as a starting point. He went on to explain that there were some businesses that they felt strongly that they didn’t belong in the long term vision. He also said that there were some businesses that were not talked about that may have fallen through the cracks. He stated that he felt the committee thought that if there were different kinds of land uses or businesses that were not covered, they could come back to Planning and Zoning and the City Council and have the ordinance looked at to see if it would be an appropriate business in that district. Brian Fanton explained that he has been a business owner for over twenty years and a prominent figure in the coin business. He stated that his business was left off the list and he feels that it was a slap in the face. He also stated that he may be able to be classified as a Specialized Retail Business, if he knew the definition of that. Bob Veenstra explained that the Specialized Retail Business doesn’t have a defined finite definition. He went on to say that is you look at the zoning ordinance; it won’t list every conceivable type of business. He went on to say that there are two things that occur; one is that if someone has a business that’s there the first thing the zoning administrator would look at is if the business was consistent with the intent of the ordinance.  He stated that they as a group did not try to go through and list every single conceivable use and he said that it wasn’t something they could accomplish. He went on to say that Brian Fantons' business may not even be in the current code. Brian Fanton replied that it is and that why he has been able to stay where he is. He went on to say that he has been in Hiawatha a long time and now he is not allowed to be there unless someone can prove what a Specialized Retail Business is. Brian Fanton left the podium.
Patrick Johnson from Neon Dragon Tattoo took the podium. He started by explaining Neon Dragons history and explaining how they operate. He stated that Neon Dragon believes that excluding tattooing all together from the core of Hiawatha was a bad idea for the future of the City. He went on to say that Neon Dragon wants to be a part of Hiawatha. He also said to exclude Neon Dragon and other small businesses from the list sends a clear message to other small businesses that Hiawatha doesn’t appreciate what you have done for the City and they don’t want their business. He went on to point out that this is not a message the City or Council do not want to send to local business communities. He extended an offer that they come to Neon Dragon and see what they were trying to kick out of Hiawatha. He then asked why the city is targeting their business and industry when they haven’t taken the time to see who they are.

 Dale Schroth deferred the question to Bob Veenstra. He explained that the sense of the committee did not envision body art and tattoo parlors as the long term vision of the corridor. He went on to say that they were there and they would continue to operate as a non-conforming use once it’s rezoned. The sense of the committee, he stated was that they didn’t believe it was a use that they thought was appropriate in the long term.
He went on to say that the targeting of that industry was not a topic of discussion and he could only say that the committee expressed their intent and he can’t speak for the individual committee members. He said that the sense was that they felt as a group that was something they didn’t see in the long term vision.

Patrick Johnson then asked if the committee took the time to look at any legal studies to see it was legal or not to target specific industries. Bob Veenstra stated that there were no specific analyses done. He went on to say that generally in zoning, the City has discretion in establishing what type of uses are allowed in certain districts.

He stated that as far a looking at a specific business and the implications of that, we did not. Patrick Johnson then suggested that they do take a look at the legalities of decisions when rezoning and specifically when targeting industries and businesses. Patrick Johnson left the podium.

Rick Manley then took the podium. He stated that he owns the Fleetcare Repair Service and that according to the list, it would not be allowed. He explained that he has been there for over twenty-four years and asked if he would be allowed to continue his business. Mark Powers then explained the he would be zoned as legal non-conforming and he would still be allowed to continue in business and he would be allowed to sell his business. He stated that his business could continue on as nothing has happen. Rick Manley then asked what would happen if the building was damaged. Mark Powers stated that the Unified Development Code specifically has conditional He explained that he has been there for over te
expansions for non-conforming uses. It would be an extra hearing with the Board of Adjustment and that would be the procedure out of the Unified Development Code that covers that. Rick Manley then asked Mark Powers if he was good to go then. Mark Powers then said the he can’t speak specifically for the Board of Adjustment, but you would have an avenue to make an appeal to expand or rebuild. Rick Manley then asked if he could sell his business to someone that also wanted to fix cars. Mark Powers stated that he could. Rick Manley left the podium.
Bill Bennett took the podium. He started out by saying that he was on the committee. He stated that he is concerned that in the event that he would like to expand his business or change anything, the new zoning would hinder that ability. Mark Powers replied that it would be legal non-conforming and he could ask for a conditional expansion from the Board of Adjustment as well as the Planning and Zoning. Bill Bennett then asked if they thought it would have an effect on the resale value of his property being its legal non-conforming. Mark Powers replied that he has no say on resale value. Bill Bennett went on to say that is a real concern for him. Bill Bennett explained that when the study was done, they were on a time frame and he thought that hindered the time they needed to take to do this right. He stated that he agrees with the expansion but, he doesn’t want his business held hostage. Bill Bennett left the podium.
Dave Lehman took the podium. He explained that he is in the residential area and that he had questions regarding the home values and whether they would increase or decrease. He also wanted to know about the taxes, if they would go up. He also wanted to know if the committee took in account the increase in noise, traffic and safety in the area. Bob Veenstra replied that he couldn’t speak to what going to happen with value. He referred to Mark Powers comments saying it is difficult for the committee to consider. He went on to say that as far as the traffic and those patterns, one of the reasons they looked at the corridor they envisioned that over time, the corridor would become more commercial and less conducive to the interface  between that and single family residential. He went on to explain that in a way, they took into consideration that commercial with some residential is what their long term vision would be and over time, single family residential didn’t really fit that vision. Dave Lehman left the podium.

Jason Evans, owner of Neon Dragon Tattoo took the podium. With the proposal of not alloying body art and tattooing studios, he asked the Board, where are they supposed to go. He went on to say that they were being kicked out of Hiawatha. Bob Veenstra stated that they could stay where they are. Jason Evans replied that they couldn’t. He explained that the building that they were currently in was going to be torn down to put a new road in. He went on to say that once the building gets torn down, they would not be able to continue on because their business is not permitted in any of the three zones. Bob Veenstra then reiterated that they do always have the option to come back to the Board of Adjustment and Planning and Zoning Board to ask for an amendment to the underlying ordinance. Jason Evans and several audience members stated that they shouldn’t have to do that. Bob Veenstra explained that just from a procedural prospective, the city already adopted the ordinance that has the zoning ordinance in it, so that’s already in place. He went on to explain that the question before the Planning and Zoning Board is whether to rezone. So even if the Board wanted to change the ordinance, which is not what is being determined in this meeting. Jason asked to be taken in account that he has been in the city for ten years and has never had a problem. He stated that they have followed the rules and paid taxes the entire time. He stated that it wasn’t fare just because they don’t like tattoos and they are not in their vision. He went on to say that he wanted to make it clear that they want to stay in Hiawatha and they like it where they are. He stated that they had opportunities to move to other locations in Cedar Rapids, but didn’t want to. We went on to say that is this is allowed, there would be two businesses out. Jason Evans left the podium.

Tony Casady, owner of Insidious Tattoos took the podium. He stated that he is here in support of Neon Dragon. He stated that he feels bad for them because where he is, he will not be affected. In Jason Evans case, their building will be torn down and he will be left with nowhere to go. He then asked if Insidious Ink would be allowed to stay in its current location as long as there was not any more expansion. Mark Powers replied yes. 

He then went on to say that he lives in Mt. Vernon, Iowa where the downtown area is what most people would like to see in Hiawatha with residential up top and commercial on the bottom very much going back a hundred years in a small town. He then went on to say that tattoo parlors haven’t been around long enough to be included in the intended use of a building in Hiawatha. He then went on to say that excluding a type of business seems questionable to him. He then stated that he never received anything about the rezoning even though two other businesses did. He stated that he learned about it from Jason Evans because his landlord told him about it. He then wanted to know why the businesses that were targeted to be excluded weren’t notified but the others were. He then asked Bob Veenstra why they were excluded from the mailing. Mark Powers answered the question by saying that per the code, only the property owners are required to receive the notification. He went on to say that we did try to error on the side of caution. As far as being excluded, he stated that no one was excluded. Bob Veenstra simply passed out lists of uses to the committee and the committee worked through the lists saying what they felt should be part of the area. Those were compiled to create the mailing list. Tony Casady then asked if specifically, all the property owners got a mailing and various businesses scattered throughout town got it too. Mark Powers stated that was correct. He stated that we used an engineering firm to generate the list and he understands that we may have missed someone. Mark Powers again suggested that they go through the proper process to have their use added to the list. Tony Casady then asked if would be able to expand into an adjoining unit. Mark Powers stated that he would have to go through the process outlined in the Unified Development Code under conditional expansion for a legal non-conforming business. Bob Veenstra then added that Hiawatha is one of the few cities that have a procedure to allow expansion to a non-conforming business. He concluded that the city has actually gone above and beyond the standard. Tony Casady then asked what would happen in the case of a devastating fire, would they be able to rebuild. Mark Powers replied that would be covered under the Unified Development Code under conditional expansions. Tony Casady then reiterated that it would be covered and Mark Powers said yes. Tony Casady then stated that unless they are looking to expand which he could go through the process described, they could still conduct business as usual. Mark Powers replied that they could as a legal non-conforming. Bob Veenstra went on to say that there is no mechanism in place for the city to take any steps against you as long as you’re a legal non-conforming use. He went on to say that as long as they were legal non-conforming use and you don’t expand by coming back to ask for the expansion, you free to continue operating your business. Mark Powers agreed with Bob Veenstras assessment. Tony Casady left the podium.
Patrick Johnson from Neon Dragon took the podium. He asked for clarification on a comment made earlier to the fact that this issue has already been passed through the City Council. Mark Powers replied that the actual amendment to the Unified Development Code has already been passed. Mark powers then stated that it sets up the parameters the zoning. Mark Powers went on to say that this is the formal rezoning hearing that rezones the property. Patrick Johnson then asked if the City Council approved this plan as a sound rezoning idea but it’s not actual law on the books yet. Bob Veenstra then added that the City Council has passed the creation of CPR-1, CPR-2 and CPR-3 district regulation. He went on to that currently; there are no properties that are zoned CPR-1, CPR-2 or CPR-3. He explained that the question that is before the Planning and Zoning Commission tonight and City Council tomorrow night is whether to rezone the property proposed into the new zoning district. Patrick Johnson explained that was he thought but earlier in the meeting, Bob Veenstra stated that this was already passed it, not that it’s a consideration and that he just needed clarification. Patrick Johnson then asked if there was anyone there that could answer any questions about why the Tattoo Industry was targeted. There was some discussion by the audience on the committee and why they were not there. Dale Schroth interrupted the audience discussion by stating that he didn’t believe there was any targeting going on. He went on to say that Neon Dragon has made its point and he needed to let the other people in the audience have their chance to speak. Patrick Johnson left the podium.

Steve Clark took the podium. He stated that he has some questions and concerns about the street that he lived on. He stated that they have not heard anything about what the plans are for his street other than hear-say and speculation. He then asked if anyone has ever come to the residence and explained what they were planning. He then asked where the plans for his property were and who he should talk to find out what will become of his house and property. Keith Sams replied that there is not a plan to kick anybody out. He went on to say that everyone there is legal non-conforming and have every right to sell your residence. He added that there is not a development plan that he is aware of. He also deferred the question of a development plan to Mark Powers. 
Mark Powers stated that there are conceptual plans for Robins and Center Point Rd. but nothing has been finalized to his knowledge. Steve Clark then commented that there is talk about tearing down buildings and moving roads but no plan. Mark Powers stated that there has been nothing turned in to the Building Department.
Steve Clark left the podium.

Jim Dyer took the podium. He explained that he currently lives in Marion, Iowa but lived in Hiawatha for many years and helped develop the city. He went on to describe the development projects that he had done in the past. He stated that he supports the growth of the city however; he stated that there are a lot of plans in motion without any details of the direction. He went on to say that the City needs to think of the people in the city, the tax payers, whom the City needs to be there. He stated that as a developer, he has a problem with the funds that are going out. He went on to explain that the council is making the code book thicker and thicker each year which makes development harder and harder. He stated that he owns the property across from the Dairy Queen on Center Point Rd. In the last several years, he stated that he has thought about building a little strip mall on the property. He said he questioned the city about it and was told that they were going to take the land and change Robins Rd. He stated that he knows the City Engineer and was told by him to be patient. He went on to say that they have been patient enough. He stated that he needs to know if they are going to take the land and what the plans are for Center Point Rd. and Robins Rd. He went on to say that according to the new code, it will be very difficult to build anything there because of all the regulations. He also asked about Gary Mooses property and what will happen with it. He went on to say that the City needs a game plan. He said that the City is passing codes and approving things without a plan in place. He stated that he has asked the mayor and city officials for several months and up to two years for a plan of what they are planning to do with Robins Rd. He stated that no one will tell him what the plan is and the city engineer says that they are working on it. He stated that he thinks that the city should have a game plan before any more decisions are made. He also stated that he believes that he believes that the people and businesses that are already there should be grandfathered in. He stated that they are good taxpaying citizens that should be protected. He went on to say that he supports the beautification of Hiawatha; however the City needs a plan first. He added that he could have sold his lot several times, but sat on it because the city said to be patient. He added that at his age, he has run out of patients. Jim Dyer left the podium.
JR Wilson, Studio Manager / Lead Piercer of Neon Dragon took the podium. He asked the board who if the City is purchasing the buildings that are planned to be torn down in the CRR-1 zone. Mark Powers replied no. JR Wilson went on to say that he knows two property owners that will be impacted by the plan to demolish two buildings, yet they have not been notified or approached about an offer to purchase the property. He explained that Jason Evans and he sat down with the Mayor and was told that they would be demolished. He wanted to know why the property owners are not being approached by the City to purchase their properties. Mark Powers stated that he could not comment on that because he is not aware of the properties he is referring to. JR Wilson asked again if the city know who was purchasing the property at Robins Rd. and N. Center Point Rd. Mark Powers stated that knows who purchased the Fisher property but not the other properties. JR Wilson stated that he thought the City needed to take a step back and have a future plan aside from just a vision of a beautiful community and think about what is happening to the people being affected by it. JR Wilson left the podium.
Dedee Lehman took the podium. She stated that she received a certified letter saying that she may be affected by the rezoning and came to the meeting thinking that she would hear about what was being proposed. She went on to say that she was surprised to find out that most of it had already been discussed and decided over the last six months and the list has already been made; they are just there to discuss the boundaries. She asked the Committee if there was any obligation from the City of Hiawatha to notify the people affected before it was passed. She also wanted to know why there were no public hearings before it was actually done. Mark Powers explained that the City does not have to hold a public hearing to pass and ordinance. He went on to say that they only have to hold the public hearing for the rezoning, which is what that nights meeting was about. He went on to say that she received a letter because of the Unified Development Codes requirement of certified letters to property owners 0ft. to 200ft. and regular mailed letters from 200ft to 500ft. of the rezoning. Dedee Lehman went on to ask why the decision about what businesses were included and the area to which include them with seeking public input before finalizing the list. Mark Powers stated that the City did seek public input in the form of the Committee they had reviewing the ordinance.  Dedee Lehman stated that she doesn’t consider that public input since it was a predefined committee. She went on to say that she is surprised that most of the decisions have already been decided. She went on to say that her thought is that the people affected would have felt more respected if they were asked for their input before the decision was made. Mark Powers replied that was possibly true. Dedee Lehman left the podium.
Steve Clark took the podium. He asked if what the committee was looking for tonight was whether or not they would ratify the rezoning. He went on to say that everyone in the audience would urge them to deny the rezoning until more information and a plan can be provided. He went on to say that he thought more studies need to be done to show traffic and property values. He went on to say the City should show some tangible results before they consider doing any rezoning. He stated they should put this aside until more research can be done. Steve Clark left the podium.
Fred Levsen took the podium. He stated that his house is bought and paid for and he is retired. He said his concern is what will happen to him when his house is rezoned and he is kicked out of his house. He went on to say that he can’t afford a mortgage payment again and he stated that he didn’t think it was right. Keith Sams stated that the intent is not to kick him out of his house. He went on to say that Fred Levsen is there legally and he can stay there as long as he likes and sell the property if he wishes. He went on to say that no one will be kicked out, business or residence. Fred Levsen stated that he doesn’t believe the committee and left the podium.
There was some conversation from the audience. There was a question raised about who decides who gets to stay and who doesn’t and where is the distinction between the two. Bob Veenstra stated that the rezoning creates no mechanism to cause anyone to leave. He went on to say that the City couldn’t say what would happen if a private party decided to purchase a property. He went on to say that if the City was to buy a piece of property, and changes were to be made to the property at a public level, there would be hearings before the actions could occur. He stated that the rezoning will have no effect on the people that are already there.
Jean Clark took the podium. She asked about the Appendix B that was included in the packet she received in the mail. She was concerned because she lives on a dead end street and the frontage of her street is Robins Rd. and the hearsay is that it will be closed of; so where would her street go. Bob Veenstra stated that the Appendix B that she is referring to is just an illustration taken from a study done called the Olson Study. He explained that it in no way refers to Robins Rd. and Center Point Rd. He stated that it was only for informative purposes to show parking.
Angie Farmer took the podium. She asked if the Committee would show here on the mat where her property is. Mark Powers put it on the overhead and pointed it out to her. She then asked if there would be any changes behind her to the east. Mark Powers stated there were no changes. She then asked about the day and time of the City Council Meeting. Mark Powers stated that the meeting would be the following Wednesday night. Mark Powers then stated that the Planning and Zoning Committee does not make the final decision. He went on to say that they only make a recommendation to the City Council and the City Council will make the actual final decision Wednesday night. There was a question from the audience about if the Council will vote in it Wednesday night. Bob Veenstra stated that they have the choice to either vote on it on Wednesday or another night. Angie Farmer then asked if there would be other subsequent hearings or will they send a letter stating the decision. Bob Veenstra stated that they are generally not required to have a second hearing. Angie Farmer went on to explain that she lived in Marion. She said that they had a vision as well that didn’t mesh with the residences and businesses. She stated that there were people that attended the meetings and felt that the Council spent so much money on the “vision” they were going to go forward with it no matter what. She stated that she felt some people may feel like they are not going too heard. Angie Farmer left the podium.
Jim Dyer took the podium. He asked the Committee to consider denying the rezoning until there is a concrete plan for Robins R. and Center Point Rd. He asked that there be a direction and a plan before the City goes any further. Jim Dyer left the podium.

Dale Schroth then asked if there was anyone in the audience that has not had a chance to speak that would like to. 

Lorraine Osborn took the podium. She explained that she is a fourth generation person at her location. She asked what would happen if there was a fire or flood on the property. She went on to say that she has seen her land dwindle because of the DOT and Center Point Rd. access going through. She wants to know if she would be able to rebuild if the DOT says they need more of her land. Mark Powers stated that she would be legal non-conforming because she would be a residential property in a commercial district and it would need to go in front of Planning and Zoning for a site plan and Board of Adjustment for expansion of a non-conforming conditional use. She then restated that she would have to ask for permission to rebuild and they would make the decision is she could rebuild or not. Mark Powers agreed. Lorraine Osborn then asked is her property taxes would be going up. Bob Veenstra stated that Planning and Zoning is not a factor to calculate taxes and would have no effect. She then asked about property leasing and if they would be able to do that. Bob Veenstra stated that there is nothing in the ordinance that would prohibit leasing the property. Lorraine Osborn left the podium.
Debbie McKim took the podium. She stated that she just wanted to say is disappointed about the way the whole thing has been handled. She went on to say that several years ago, she stood on this spot in the old building and they said they had a vision for Hiawatha. She stated that the City stated back then that if a developer wanted to build something, the city would tell them where it would be a good fit. She went on to say that she didn’t agree with it because she likes the small town and didn’t think Hiawatha needed to be big. She said that she could understand it though because everything was out in the open and discussed. She went on to say that this has not been handled that way and she is very disappointed in the way it has been handled. Deddie McKim left the podium.
Anne Reynolds took the podium. She explained that she lives by Tucker Park and that it has a propensity to flood and it has gotten worse since there has been more construction in the area. She stated that she has had concerns about sewer backup since 1993 because of the flooding and wanted to know who would be watching that. She also stated that she has rental property around her and she is worried about landlords. She stated that there is already a problem with landlords keeping up the properties. She wanted to know who would regulate that if the City gets more rental properties. Anne Reynolds left the podium.
Mr. Elsbury took the podium. He started by saying that his wife is the owner of the barber shop on the corner of Robins Rd. and Center Point Rd. He wanted to say that they don’t agree with the way that the issue was handled. He would like to have some transparency and keep the residences and small business owners in the loop. Mr. Elsbury left the podium.
Dale Schroth asked if there was anyone in favor of the rezoning.

Dale Schroth closed the public hearing at 7:41.

Dale Schroth asked if there were any questions from the commission.  

Keith Sams asked Mark Powers how many businesses in the proposed zoning are legal non-conforming now. Mark Powers stated that he cannot because he doesn’t have that information. Keith Sams then stated that he know that some of the business on Robins Rd. and Center Point Rd. area have been there for a long time. He asked if Mark Powers knew how many of them are legal non-conforming. Mark Powers stated that he has not actually sat down and looked at all the prospective zoning district there currently. He went on to say that nothing comes to mind at that moment. Keith Sams then said that he is thinking in generalities from number of parking spaces per square foot and all the things now that are part of the requirements for approvals. He went on to say that he thought they were grandfathering everyone into the new zoning. Mark Powers stated that an example would be some properties on Center Point Rd. are zoned commercial and have residential uses. He went on to say that if he were to sit down with the Development Code and Zoning Districts, he would find other properties.
Keith Sams then explained that the Planning and Zoning Committee is just a recommending Board and won’t make the final decision, the City Council will. He also stated that no one on the Planning and Zoning Committee was on the committee that discussed the Center Point Rd. and Robins Rd. area. He did state that he was on the original Town Center Committee and the discussion about cleaning up Hiawatha. He stated that he had commented to City officials then that the clean up need to start with City Hall, and he thinks the city has done a good job with it. He went on to say that the mission is to continue the clean up. He went on to say that he doesn’t think it's anyone’s intent to kick anyone out. He then asked Mark Powers about the improvements of Center Point Rd. and Robins Rd. Mark Powers that that there are not. He went on to say that he has heard comments that the Engineering Coordinator, John Bender, has a different look on that and has a different view on it. He stated that as to the exact drawings, he hasn’t seen anything.
Don Mohler asked Mark Powers why the buildings were being torn down then. Mark Powers stated that they are being torn down by the owners of the buildings. Don Mohler then asked who bought them. Mark Powers stated that Pat Callahan bought the property. Don Mohler then asked why. Mark Powers stated that he believed it was to build a new building. Don Mohler then asked how a new building would go there if they are putting a road through the property. Mark Powers stated that the buildings that are being torn down are not part of the Center Point Rd. and Robins Rd. project. Don Mohler stated that he has mixed emotions about the Town Center. He stated that it doesn’t make sense that you can’t have a sporting goods store, but you can have department store that sells sporting goods. He went on to say that the committee may have studied this too long and jumped the gun. He said that he agrees with Mr. Dyer and it should be put on hold and looked at again. He stated that he realizes that the City is under the gun because of the moratorium, but so be it. He stated that he is not for it least not for tonight. 
Mark Ross stated that he has been a resident of Hiawatha for a long time. He stated that he appreciates Mr. Dyer for his calm approach and all the good he has done for the City. He went on to say that he doesn’t like to be strong armed or bullied, and he appreciated Mr. Dyer’s comments.

Dale Schroth stated that he has mixed feelings about the whole thing too. He went on to say that it’s not that the City wants to do it, but that he has heard a lot of concern about where the City is going and what they are doing without detailed plans from the community. He stated that he couldn’t agree more. He went on to say that he cares about Hiawatha and its community and this is not a position he likes being put into. He stated that he appreciates the comments and concerns from the public and recommended that they table the rezoning for further discussion. 
Don Mohler agreed with the motion.

Keith Sams then asked exactly what additional information they needed. Don Mohler stated that he wants to know what was going to happen. Mark Ross then asked if they wanted to see what was going to happen to the whole corner of N. Center Point Rd and Robins Rd. Dom Mohler stated yes. Dale Schroth stated that what they need to see is a general plan for that area and the corridor. There was then some discussion about the number of legal non-conforming structures that will be in that area. 
Don Mohler stated again that the rezoning needed to be tabled and that maybe the committee needs to meet with the Planning & Zoning Commission to discuss what they want to do. He went on to say that the community needs to know what is going to happen too. 
There was more discussion about the role of the commission and where the meetings are posted to the public by Mark Parmenter and the Commission.  

Commission Member, Don Mohler moved to table the rezoning to the City Council of the Amending of Chapter 165 of the Hiawatha Code of Ordinances to add a New Zoning District under section 165.14 and to establish the requirements for the New Zoning District as submitted by Veenstra and Kimm, Inc. until:

A. More information is provided and a preliminary plan for the area is formed including the corner of Robins Road and North Center Point Road.
 Second by Keith Sams. Motion carried. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: MARY CONRAD, GILBERT LAWRENCE, DON MOHLER, KEITH SAMS, TOM WILLE AND DALE SCHROTH, MARK ROSS. 

NAYS: NONE.
ABSENT: MARY CONRAD, GILBERT LAWRENCE
Motion Carried
Resolution #13-021 Tabled
Commission Member, Don Mohler moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:41 p.m., second by Tom Wille. Motion carried. 
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Dale Schroth, Chairperson

ATTEST:

_______________________________________

Jennifer Goerg, Community Development Clerk
